Professional Cross Country Club of Tasmania Inc.
2019 Annual General Meeting
Opening:

The AGM of the PCCCT Inc was opened at 7:05 pm on Tuesday 3rd December, 2019 at the Ulverstone Surf Lifesaving Club by Chairman Barry Ling (President).
Present:  
Barry Ling, Gerard Leary, Rod Viney, Dallas van Rooyen, Ellen Elphinstone, Nick Young, Ken Williams, Kelly Baxter, Malcolm Nutting, Karina Mason, Darlene Jacques, Peter Snare, Pat McMahon, Shane Hanson, Russell Horton, Liane Hanson, Patrick McMullen, John Purton, David Sweetman, Neville Sweetman, John Saltmarsh, Josh Febey, Greg Smith
Apologies:

Dale Lancaster, Bryan Tuit, Hayden Bishop, Natasha Mapley, Kim Steven
Approval of Minutes:

The Minutes of the previous meeting distributed and approved.
Moved:  Ellen Elphinstone


Seconded:   Russell Horton  Carried
Business Arising from Minutes:

· Costs were cut on morning teas. Members were asked to contribute. The housing costs for the van were halved.
· The 5km Club Championship at Burnie was run as a sealed handicap. It was very successful and further mass starts will be considered for 2020.
· The committee decided not to have a walking category. People wishing to walk can do so as part of the nominated time events.
· The Strategic Plan was completed.
President’s Report:

Barry delivered his report and moved its acceptance. Seconded: Malcolm Nutting  Carried
Auditor’s Report:

Treasurer Gerard Leary tabled the Auditor’s Report for 2018/2019. It showed a loss of $801, but some sponsorship is still to come in which will mean we will break about even. However, we really need to make a little each year to have money for future provision eg  to replace the van. The less than desirable result was largely due to full registrations being down 26 (worth $1 300) and average race entries down 14 per week (worth about $1 900). Money was saved on bus housing, morning teas and on trophies with the change to the glass ones. This year we will receive the money for advertising on the van and trailer without having to have the advertisements printed.
He recommended for 2020 keeping race entry costs and registration ($50) the same as for 2019. 

Following questions, it was moved the report be accepted and that for 2020, full registration, other registrations and entry fees remain at 2019 levels.

Moved:   
Gerard Leary

Seconded:  Greg Smith
Carried
Election of Office Bearers:

Patron: 
John McGuire
Nominated: Barry Ling    Seconded: John Purton
John McGuire duly elected.

President: 

Barry Ling

Nominated: Mark Saint-John Seconded: Rod Viney
Barry Ling duly elected.

Vice Presidents: 

Malcolm Nutting

Nominated: Barry Ling    Seconded: John Purton
Malcolm Nutting duly elected.

Mark Saint-John

Nominated: Gerard Leary  Seconded: Lyn Saint-John
Mark Saint-John duly elected.

Treasurer: 

Gerard Leary

Nominated: Lyn Saint-John  Seconded: Mark Saint-John
Gerard Leary duly elected.

Secretary: 

Rod Viney

Nominated: Ellen Elphinstone Seconded: Dallas van Rooyen
Rod Viney duly elected.

Handicapper: 

Pat McMahon
Nominated: Rod Viney    Seconded: Haydon Bishop
Pat McMahon duly elected.

Publicity Officer: 

Rod Viney

Nominated: Ellen Elphinstone Seconded: Dallas van Rooyen
Rod Viney duly elected.

Committee: 

No nominations for the three two year vacancies. The committee will look to fill these in due course.
Kelly Baxter, Ellen Elphinstone and Darlene Jacques continue on the committee for a further year. 
Auditor: 

Rendell Ridge

Nominated: Gerard Leary    Seconded: Darlene Jacques
Rendell Ridge duly elected.

General Business:

· The Club marathon: the Committee has already looked at the 2020 marathon. Teams races are being strongly considered. Possibly two events – teams of two and four. These would be handicapped and have prizemoney. Discussion about this including when the event would be held.
· Feature Race: should it be the last race? Discussion. General feeling is that it should be tried. It couldn’t be last race until now because West Park could not be counted on to be available. However, if the FR finished at West Beach as in 2019, this wouldn’t be an issue.
· Season start and finish: we will not clash with Coastal Running Club if we start on the long weekend in March, skip the next week (Devonport Ten) and then run through until mid-September. This would be 27 weeks.
· Should the Feature Race calcutta be scrapped? Most felt it added to the event and should be retained. However, most were in favour of spreading the prizemoney down to tenth place.
· Greg Smith asked whether a “Handicappers Consistency Award” could be reintroduced. Members nominate their average km rate for the year for races up to 12 km.

· Josh Febey asked about the use of “Professional” in the Club name. Does it put people off joining? The strategic review recommended using the initials – PCCCT – as much as possible and not the full name. It was felt we need to explain better to potential members that we cater for all ages and abilities.
· PCCCT Cycling and Running Carnival is Sunday 15th and help with this would be appreciated.
· Question about on-line entries for all races: the committee will look at this. The issues at the moment are with the collection of race payments.

· Question about lowering age of members eligible to run the handicapped (main) races). This is governed by the constitution. There general feeling was this shouldn’t be changed. 12, 13 and 14 year olds can run in 5km and 6km events to do their nominated time.

· Question about races combined with Launceston Running Club. The committee will consider this.
First Committee  Meeting:

6:30 pm Monday December 9th, 2019 
Meeting Closed:

Meeting was closed at 8:42 pm
